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Subject Matter

The Head of Planning and Housing Services reported (DS.55/09) on the City Centre Conservation Area Boundary Review.  He outlined the background to the matter, informing Members of a number of events, including issues raised as a result of work done for Carlisle Renaissance and local campaigns concerning the Lonsdale Cinema and Rickergate, which had prompted the need for the review.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services commented upon the public consultation exercise held between 27 May and 3 June 2009, which included an exhibition, leaflets and a questionnaire.  In addition leaflets and questionnaires had been distributed to all occupiers of property within the areas being examined.  He further summarised the points made by all those who had responded to the consultation, including individuals, groups, the Conservation Area Committee and Carlisle Renaissance.

From the comments received, it was clear that there was support for extending the City Centre Conservation Area.  There was not, however, a consensus on how the new boundary should be fixed and it would therefore be necessary to look at the criteria on which a determination should be made.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services added that, following the public consultation and assessment of the comments received, it was considered that the following amendments should be made to the City Centre Conservation Area Boundary:

· that the boundaries shown on the original consultation document for Areas 1, 2 and 3 (shown on the consultation leaflet at Appendix 2) be retained;

· that the eastern boundary of the Conservation Area be butted up to the boundaries of the Botchergate and Portland Square / Chatsworth Square Conservation Area; and

· that the north-eastern boundary of the Conservation Area be the western side of Georgian Way to Hardwicke Circus, across Castle Way to join with Bitts Park.

He added that once a revised area had been designated the full Conservation Area would be the subject of a detailed appraisal which would highlight issues including areas of significance, areas for possible redevelopment and areas which needed to be enhanced.

Members in considering the report commented that the Council in reviewing the boundary of the City Centre Conservation Area should bear in mind that changes to the boundary of the Conservation Area should not present an obstacle to the economic activity within the City Centre.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the amendments to Carlisle City Centre Conservation Area proposed in Report DS.55/09 and as shown on the attached Map 1, be referred for consideration to the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel at its next meeting.

Reasons for Decision

The Council has a statutory duty to review its Conservation Areas, together with the existing boundaries and publish proposals for their preservation and enhancement.  The current work of Carlisle Renaissance had raised issues concerning this area and it was therefore considered appropriate to make an early review of the City Centre Conservation Areas and recommend amendments as a result of the consultation response.







